
Dear Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends,

Thank you for your prayers and support for our family and ministry. We recently landed in Cincinnati on

Tuesday evening, July 19th. Our original flight was cancelled three times before we finally rebooked with

another airline. The good news is that we had good flights and we all arrived safely. The not-so-good-news is

that half of our luggage is lost somewhere between Sweden, Brussels, and Chicago. So we are currently

working with the airline to try and find our missing luggage. Nevertheless, we praise the Lord for bringing us

back safely to US soil. Since arriving, we have been able to spend quality time with family, some of which we

have not seen in nearly a decade.We still have several familymembers thatwe are looking forward to seeing as

well, not to mention church family and friends. We are excited to see what the Lord has in store for us during

this time in America. Please praywith us that our furlough time is well spent and that we accomplish the things

that we are wanting to accomplish.

Our oldest sons, Landon and Laban, participated in a "graduation" ceremony at the end of their school year. It

was really neat watching them participate and even sing along in Swedish with their respective classes. One of

the main reasons for taking a year-long furlough is to focus on our children's education and explore various

options in Sweden that will provide each of our children the optimal ability to learn and thrive in school. Please

pray with us that the Lord would provide us wisdom and a clear path going forward with their education.

Thank you, andmay the Lord bless you,

Don & Beverly Sixt

May/June 2022


